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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL 

MONDAY 14TH NOVEMBER 2005 

QUESTION NO. 38.

QUESTION:
Councillor K. Warren

“To ask the Manager to make a full statement concerning the operation of management companies in new apartment and housing complexes in South Dublin County Council, to outline exactly the role of this local authority in terms of appointing such companies who operate key essential services in new communities, and if any legislation is in place to govern such arrangements?”

REPLY:

When granting planning permission for residential developments the following is inserted as a condition of  the planning permission where appropriate:-

“Prior to the occupation of the first residential unit a plan clearly identifying the external common areas of the development being retained in private ownership shall be submitted to the Planning Authority. The said areas shall not be taken in charge by the Council and shall instead be maintained by a Management Company set up for this purpose pursuant to The Companies Act 1963, as amended.   Continued membership of a Management Company set up for this purpose pursuant to the Companies Acts, 1963 as amended shall be compulsory for all owners for the time being of property within the development.   A copy of the Certificate of Incorporation of the said Company shall be submitted to the Planning Authority with the said plan.  Any changes to the status or nature of the Management Company shall be notified to the Council forthwith.   The Management Company shall hold insurance for public liability risk at all times.

REASON:  To ensure a proper standard of residential development and maintenance of the private areas within the development.”

This condition is inserted in permissions where the development consists of apartments, and in cases, where the developer has indicated that it is not intended that the roads and services and open spaces be offered for taking in charge by the Council.

The setting up of the management company is normally organised by the developer, in conjunction with the unit purchasers and the Council is not involved in the setting up or day to day running of same. The management company assumes responsibility for the maintenance and upkeep of the common areas contained in the development.

The legislation regulating the setting up and running of such management companies is contained in  The Companies Act 1963, as amended.

The Law Reform Commission is at present examining various issues in respect of the legislation governing management companies. It expects to be in a position to publish a Consultation Paper in early 2006.

